

Canadian Society for Molecular Biosciences Société Canadienne pour les Biosciences Moléculaires

Executive / Exécutif

President / Président Dr. Kristin Baetz University of Ottawa

Past-President / Président Précédent

Dr. Christian Baron Université de Montréal

Vice-President / Vice-Président

Dr. Philip Hieter University of British Columbia

Treasurer / Trésorier Dr. Arthur Hilliker

York University

Secretary / Secrétaire Dr. Randal Johnston

University of Calgary

Councillors / Conseillers Dr. Martin Bisaillon

Université de Sherbrooke

Dr. James Davie University of Manitoba

Dr. Logan Donaldson York University

Dr. Tarik Möröv Institut de Recherches Cliniques de Montréal

Dr. Justin Nodwell University of Toronto

Dr. Jan Rainey Dalhousie University

Dr. Andrew Simmonds University of Alberta

Trainee Representatives Dr. Anastassia Voronova Hospital for Sick Children

Mr. Mustapha Lhor Université Laval

Bulletin Editors / Éditeurs du Bulletin

Dr. Frances Sharom University of Guelph

Secretariat & CSMB Office:

Mrs. Wafaa H. Antonious 17 Dossetter Way Ottawa, ON K1G 4S3 Canada Tel.: 613 421 7229

Fax: 613 421 9811

Email: contact@csmb-scbm.ca

March 23, 2016

Budget 2016 is taking action to support Canada's outstanding discovery research and innovation

The board of the CSMB applauds Bill Morneau's 2016 Budget as a landmark shift for science, research and innovation in Canada. At the heart of the governments' Innovation Agenda is the recognition that fundamental discovery research is essential for Canada's economy. Budget 2016 aims to strengthening science and research in Canada by investing in research excellence and infrastructure.

CSMB is pleased that the government has recognized "the fundamental role of investigator-led discovery research" and has provided an additional \$95 million per year investments into the granting councils starting in 2016-2017. This is the largest new annual investment for discovery research seen in more than a decade. Given the challenging economic situation the \$30 million increases to the budgets of both CIHR and NSERC are a clear signal that the new government is dedicated to supporting world-class discovery research. We encourage the government to ensure that these desperately needed funds are indeed allocated where they are needed most, to the open operating grant competitions that support the most innovative ideas in discovery research.

The addition of \$19 million per year to the indirect cost program for research institutions may not be flashy, but it provides an essential stimulus enabling research institutions to support their researchers and their trainees. Universities and research institutions will also greatly benefit from the new \$2 billion Post-Secondary Institutions Strategic Investment Fund. Whereas these funds are not dedicated to research programs, it is clear that the entire research community will benefit from enhancing and modernizing research facilities across Canada.

The CSMB also applauds the plan of the Minister of Science to conduct a comprehensive review of federal support mechanisms for fundamental science research. The increasing focus on targeted and strategic funding as well as on matching programs put additional pressures on discovery research over the last years. The changes to CIHR application format and peer review mechanism have raised concerns about the scientific integrity of present and future funding decisions. A thorough review of science funding in Canada will ensure that future investments in science will get it right in targeting high quality discovery research as well sound strategies for its application.

The board of the CSMB congratulates the government for these important first steps towards strengthening Canadian science, research and innovation and for the particular attention given to discovery research. We look forward to working with the Government of Canada to further strengthen research excellence Canada that will allow our great nation to become a leader in the global innovation economy.

Sincerely,

Kristin Baetz Ph.D.

President of the Canadian Society for Molecular Biosciences
Director of the Ottawa Institute of Systems Biology
Canada Research Chair in Chemical and Functional Genomics
Associate Professor Department of Biochemistry, Microbiology and Immunology
University of Ottawa
kbaetz@uottawa.ca

Organization Profile

The Canadian Society for Molecular Biosciences (CSMB) represents thousands of the country's leading biosciences faculty members and students. Our members' research programs are largely dependent on operating funding from the Canadian Institutes of Health Research (CIHR) and the Natural Sciences and Engineering Research Council of Canada (NSERC).

To learn more about CSMB's initiatives, visit csmb-scmb.ca